COOMB BRIGGS PRIMARY SCHOOL



Inspire, Enjoy, Achieve

Roval Drive, Immingham, N.E. Lincolnshire DN40 2DY

Headteacher: Helen Redmond BA Hons QTS Tel: 01469 572584

Website: www.coombbriggsprimary.co.uk

10th March 2020

Dear Parent/Carer

As you will all be aware, the country is currently seeing an increase in cases of Coronavirus. We are continuing to work with the local authority and the NHS to ensure we are following all the correct, up to date guidance.

The children are being encouraged to wash their hands regularly using soap and water, especially when they been to the toilet and before lunch. We will also be asking them to wash their hands before and after they use the computers as keyboards are a known breeding ground for germs.

On Friday we received some advice from Chartwells who provide our hot meals. After reading this we have taken the decision to have hot meals in the hall and packed lunches in the Y5 and Y6 classrooms. Of course, all tables will be thoroughly cleaned before and after the children have eaten.

We have also taken the decision to not have whole school assemblies for the time being as advice appears to be to minimize the times that the whole school are all together in a confined space such as the hall.

In light of all this, please ensure that your child brings a named water bottle to school to reduce the risk of cross contamination when using the water fountain.

We have also taken the decision to cancel the next Stay and Read session which was due to take place on Friday 13th March 2020.

We hope you understand why we are taking these precautions. Our main aim is to keep children and staff safe and to minimize as much risk as possible.

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Kind regards,

Mrs Helen Redmond

Headteacher



















